
NOTICE OF PASSING OF AMENDING EDUCATION DEVELOPMENT CHARGES BY -LAWS 
BY GREATER ESSEX COUNTY DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD  

TAKE NOTICE that on the 18th day of January, 2022, the Greater Essex County District School 
Board ( “Board”) passed two by-laws (the “Amending By-that any person or organization may appeal either or both of the Amending 

By-laws to the Ontario Land Tribunal (formerly the Ontario Municipal Board) under Section 257.74 
of the Education Act by filing with the Secretary of the Board on or before the 28th day of February, 
2022, a notice of appeal setting out the objection to the Amending By
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(vi)  memorial home, clubhouse or athletic grounds owned by the Royal Canadian 

Legion; 
 
(vii)  college of applied arts and technology established under the Ontario Colleges 

of Applied Arts and Technology Act, 2002; 
 
(viii)  university that receives regular and ongoing operating funds from the 

Government of Ontario for the purposes of post-secondary education; 
 
(ix)  Indigenous Institute prescribed for the purposes of section 6 of the Indigenous 

Institutes Act, 2017. 

Complete copies of the Amending By-laws are available for examination at the offices of the 
Board located at 451 Park Street West, Windsor, Ontario, and on the Board’s website at 
www.publicboard.ca. 

For further information, please contact Shelley Armstrong, Superintendent of Business and 
Treasurer, Greater Essex County District School Board, at (519) 255-3200, Ext. 10210 or 
shelley.armstrong@publicboard.ca.. 


